
  

Sun City West Softball Club 

General Membership Meeting 
October 28, 2002 

Social Hall West 

Meeting called to order by President Matt Szydlowski at 1:35 PM. All Board 

members present. 

??There were 73 members present. 

??The membership voted unanimously for Article 8 as per SCW Softball 

Club Bylaws. 

??Wayne Mitchell introduced the candidates for the new 2003 Board, 

who also spoke to the membership 

Lyle Bakken, Mel Schiebel, Ken Skinner, Bob Stouthamer, Dutch Walton . 

??Each member of the Board spoke on their responsibilities. 

??Tri City league sign ups were solicited. Season will begin in January. 

Additional info and sign up sheets will be available at the fields. 

??Dick LeMoine gave an extensive report on the outfield mats. Co9st to 

each sponsor is $2500 a year and contracted for 3 years. Each sponsor 

will provide their own logos at their cost. To date we have nine (9) 

contracts signed. Each member was asked to support our sponsors. 

??Membership was asked if 5 or 6 would volunteer to make/construct 

the necessary mats at the Woodworking Club. Sign up sheets were 

available at door at end of meeting. Anyone, not at meeting, who would be 

willing to help, CALL DICK LeMOINE - 975-9291 



??Matt Szydlowski reported on the status of the new scoreboard. It is 

now a “done deal” with Pepsi. Pepsi has agreed to pay $2000 a year for 

the right to be the exclusive provider of soft drinks. 

??Hugh Kelley reported on member contributions. Since we now have 

very specific information on where we stand, Ken Skinner will send out 

new mailings to all those who have not contributed and will be asked to do 

so. 

??A motion was made and seconded to sponsor a club team.. Ken 

Skinner spoke on its behalf. Much discussion followed. A large majority 

voted in favor of the motion. 

Next General Membership Meeting will be in February. Time and place to be 

announced. 

Meeting adjourned 2:35 PM 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim McGuire 

Jim McGuire, Secretary 

 

  

 


